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Meeting  
Minutes 

 
At 6:00 PM a regular Select Board meeting was called to order. Present: Lawney Tinio, Mike Merolli, 
Alejna Brugos, Brendan Chenelle, Mike Goddard, Kim Newman, and Laura St.John-Dupuis. 
 
Mr. Tinio led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 
Reorganize Select Board 

 
Mr. Goddard made a motion to appoint Michael Merolli as the Select Board Chair. Second by Mr. 
Chenelle. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
Mr. Goddard made a motion to appoint Lawney Tinio as the Select Board Chair Vice Chair, Second by 
Mr. Chenelle. The motion passed. 
 
Correspondence to the Board 
 

a) Request for Nipmuc Football Helmet Drive- August 13, 2022. 
 

Mr. Merolli made a motion to approve the request of the Nipmuc Football helmet drive to be held on 
August 13, 2022, from 9 AM to 1 PM at the intersection of Rt. 16 and North Ave. Second by Mr. 
Goddard. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
Life-saving commendations for Fire and Police personnel 

 
Fire Chief Bill Kessler and Police Chief Dave Kurczy presented Life Saving Commendations to Fire and 
Police personnel who were involved in responding to a 911 emergency call. Commendation Bars were 
presented to the following: Firefighter Alex Drella, Firefighter Leonard Morgante, Firefighter Aram Taft, 
LT. Paramedic Craig Burnham, Officer Jack Coffee, and Officer Sean Malone. 
 
Mr. Moniz and Mrs. Moniz addressed the Select Board and read a letter Ms. Moniz wrote with an account 
of the events that took place in the early morning of February 27, 2022. Mr. and Mrs. Moniz expressed 
their sincere gratitude and thanks for the public safety staff and the dispatcher at MECC who helped to 
save the life Mr. Perter Moniz. 
 
Chief Kurczy also thanked Metacomet Emergency Communications Center (MECC) and stated that 
joining MECC has saved lives. 
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Adjournment 
 
Mr. Tinio made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Mr. Goddard. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
 
 
 
Submitted by: Laura St.John-Dupuis 


